



Longfield Academy Longfield Road Darlington DL3 0HT

T: 01325 380815 / 380816

E: enquiries@longfield.swiftacademies.org.uk
W: www.longfield.swiftacademies.org.uk

Chief Executive: Mr D Judson, BEd, NPQH Head of School: Mrs A Sweeten, BA (Hons), MA, NPQH Deputy Headteacher: Mr S Rawle, BA (Hons), MA

21 October 2022

Dear Parent / Carer,

## Re: Year 7 Update (0034-22KTH)

As you are aware, it has been a very busy half-term and I would to take this opportunity to congratulate all Year 7 pupils for how well they have adapted to school life at Longfield. It is excellent to see so many pupils attending enrichment clubs and making the most of their time at Longfield.

If your child has not yet taken part in any activities after school, please encourage them to consider joining one our extra-curricular clubs next half-term. The latest extra-curricular timetable can be viewed on our website or via the link below:

https://longfield.swiftacademies.org.uk/extra-curricular-clubs/

## **Student Council**

Please also encourage your child to apply for Student Council. The Student Council provides an exciting opportunity for pupils to enact positive changes in school in a democratic way. The link to the Student Council online application form can be found on the homepage of the school website:

https://longfield.swiftacademies.org.uk/

## **Set Changes**

At Longfield, setting of pupils is reviewed regularly to allow changes to be made in order to maximise pupil progress. You may recall Year 7 pupils recently completed assessments in English and Maths. Following the assessments, there has been minor changes made to setting. These changes will take effect after the October half-term when pupils return to school on Tuesday 1<sup>st</sup> November 2022. Pupils will receive their new timetable during form time on the first morning back in school.

Should you have any questions regarding your child's English or Maths set, please contact the school via <a href="mailto:enquiries@longfield.swiftacademies.org.uk">enquiries@longfield.swiftacademies.org.uk</a> – please mark your email for the attention of the relevant member of staff listed below: -

- Miss Armitage Head of English
- Miss Rowlandson Head of Maths

We thank you for your continued support and wish you a pleasant half-term.

Yours faithfully,













